SHREWSBURY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 100 MAPLE AVENUE SHREWSBURY, MASSACHUSETTS

MINUTES OF SCHOOL COMMITTEE/ADMINISTRATION WORKSHOP

2002 Conference Room **Shrewsbury High School 64 Holden Street**

Wednesday, September 7, 2016

Present: Ms. Sandy Fryc, Chairperson; Dr. Dale Magee, Vice Chairperson; Mr. Jonathan Wensky, Secretary; Ms. Erin Canzano, Mr. John Samia; Mr. Patrick Collins, Assistant Superintendent of Finance & Operations; Mary Beth Banios, Assistant Superintendent of Schools, Barb Malone, Director of Human Resources; Mr. Todd Bazydlo, Principal, Shrewsbury High School; Dr. Ann Jones, Principal, Oak Middle School; Dr. Jane Lizotte, Principal, Sherwood Middle School; Ms. Lisa Robinson, Principal, Parker Road Preschool; Mr. Christian Girardi, Principal, Beal Early Childhood Center; Ms. Amy Clouter, Principal, Coolidge School; Ms. Lisa McCubrey, Principal, Floral Street School; Ms. Wendy Bell, Principal, Paton School; Mr. Bryan Mabie, Principal, Spring Street School; Ms. Maureen Monopoli, Assistant Principal, SHS; Mr. PJ O'Connell, Assistant Principal, SHS; Mr. Greg Nevader, Assistant Principal, SHS; Ms. Anne Koertge, Assistant Principal, Oak Middle School; Mr. Scott Yonker, Assistant Principal, Oak Middle School; Ms. Heather Gablaski, Assistant Principal, Sherwood Middle School; Ms. Karen Gutekanst, Assistant Principal, Sherwood Middle School. Absent: Dr. Joseph M. Sawyer, Superintendent of Schools

The workshop began at 6:30pm

Review of Strategic Priorities

Sandy Fryc led a discussion on the Shrewsbury Public Schools Strategic Priorities. As the five-year priorities are coming to an end, the School Committee wished to receive input from the SLT on the next set of Strategic Priorities for the district.

Strategic Planning Workshop

Mary Beth Banios led a workshop regarding the district's approach to setting the SPS strategic priorities. The School Committee and SLT teams split up into groups to talk about how we can improve the focus for the district. This was done by reviewing the current set of strategic priorities and recommending revisions and updates based on feedback received from their respective faculty and staff. The groups reconvened to collectively share their group's feedback. Group feedback was provided to Ms. Banios and will be used in future meetings to plan the next set of strategic priorities for SPS.

Adjournment

On a motion by Erin Canzano, seconded by Jon Wensky, the workshop adjourned at 8:05pm.

Roll call vote was as follows: Erin Canzano, yes; John Samia, Yes; Jon Wensky, yes; Dale Magee, yes; Sandy Fryc, yes

Respectfully submitted, Jon Wensky, Secretary

Documents Referenced:

1. Discussion Agenda